
A Brief Report on “Road Safety Awareness Program” on State Highway- 

77C held on 10th October 2024 organized by the 

Department of Civil Engineering, Integral University Lucknow 
 

The Department of Civil Engineering at Integral University, under the aegis of the office of 

Dean Student Welfare, organized a road safety awareness program at Gate 2, State Highway-

77C on 10th October 2024, as part of the "Sadak Suraksha Pakhwada" initiative being celebrated 

across Uttar Pradesh from 2nd October to 16th October 2024. The program, coordinated by Mr. 

Mohd Sadat and Mr. Mohd Sajid, with assistance from Mr. Mohd Riyaz and Mr. Rajat Verma, 

saw active participation from sixty-three students and twenty road users. The event focused on 

educating participants about essential road safety measures such as wearing helmets and 

seatbelts, avoiding mobile phone usage while driving, adhering to speed limits, and following 

traffic signals. The students of B.Tech Civil Engineering played a key role in the event, 

contributing to the program’s success in promoting safe driving practices and aligning with the 

objectives of the "Sadak Suraksha Pakhwada" campaign. 

  

 

A camp was organized at SH-77C to raise awareness among road users about the importance of 

following safety precautions while driving. Many drivers were found engaging in risky 

behaviors, such as using mobile phones while driving, not wearing seatbelts, riding two-

wheelers without helmets, driving on the wrong side of the road, and failing to obey traffic 

signals. Some drivers made turns without giving proper signals, while others were involved in 

rash driving and exceeded speed limits. There were also instances of three people riding on a 

single two-wheeler.  

  
 

 



During the camp, road users were educated on the dangers of these actions and how they can 

lead to serious accidents. They were also informed about the fines imposed by authorities for 

traffic violations, with special emphasis on the importance of obeying traffic signals. The 

session highlighted the online challan system for signal violations. Additionally, pedestrians 

were made aware of the importance of using zebra crossings and the time allocated for safe 

crossing at signalized intersections. 

 

  

 

 

 


